
CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 

Notice of Public Hearing 

 

Tuesday, November 15, 2022 

7:00 p.m. 
 

SAU #1 

106 Hancock Road 

Peterborough, NH  03458 

In accordance with RSA 198:20-c,II, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School 

Board for the purpose of expending funds from the ConVal Building Capital Reserve Fund for the 

2022-2023 fiscal year for replacing a section of roof at the Peterborough Elementary School. 

Minutes 

Janine Lesser opened the Public Hearing at 7:03 p.m.   

Janine shared that this hearing is for the expenditure of funds from the ConVal Building Capital 

Reserve Fund for replacing a section of the roof at Peterborough Elementary School.   

Tim Grossi said that the proposal is for replacement of a section of the roof.  He reported that he 

reached out to A.R.M., a roofing consultant, to put together a bid for this unique section of the roof.  

Three bids of the five sent out to responded.  Melanson Company, $379,295; Viking Roofing, 

$284,377; North Star $316,200,  

The recommendation is to go with North Star for $316,200.   

Jim Fredrickson moved to expend funds from the ConVal Building Capital Reserve Fund in the 
amount of $316,200 for the replacement of a section of the Peterborough Elementary School roof. 
Dick Dunning seconded.  Unanimous.  
 

Janine Lesser closed the Public Hearing, after hearing no comments or questions, at 7:08 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brenda Marschok 
 

 


